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Dear Members of Wilmot Council,

When | wrote previously about the January 4™ Ward 4 meeting that Councillors Dunstall and
Martin organized to give their constituents an opportunity to comment about the proposed tax
increase, | commented on the lack of cohesion that was exhibited by members of the Wilmot
Council. In fact, it was quite disturbing that Councillor Martin had no choice but to leave his own
meeting, in order to comply with the rules governing what constitutes a quorum under the
Municipal Act, 2001, since neither Councillor Wilkinson nor Councillor Sidhu would leave the
meeting and Councillor Dunstall was left to host the meeting on her own. | was pleased to read
that the Integrity Commissioner commented in his recent report that “the Ward 4 Town Hall struck
me as unseemly in its apparent absence of goodwill, and an unwillingness among Members to
simply work with each other towards a common good”. At this time, when Wilmot Township is
dealing with significant financial issues like the lack of sufficient reserves and the threat of 770
acres of prime farm land being expropriated for a yet to be determined mega industry, the
members of Council need to be respectful of each other and work together to serve their
constituents, not be stuck in their 3 against 3 camps.

Dorothy Wilson





